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Welcome 
Welcome to The Aviator. The hope is that this newsletter will keep the membership better informed as 

to what is happening at the Post and in the community. Please read through as I hope you will find it  

informative. Please take note that the June Monthly Meeting is June 10th and will start at 7pm. The 

Suffolk County Legion Commander will be performing the Induction Ceremony for Post 833 Officers. 

Take care, 

Bill Coderre 

Commander 

General Info: 

June  1, 2024 
Volume 1, Issue 5 

MEETING: 

Post 833: 2nd Monday of the Month          SONS: 3rd Wednesday of the Month 

                 7pm Meeting                7pm Meeting 
 

51 Juniper Ave Smithtown, NY 11787 

Upcoming Events 
JUNE 10: Monthly Meeting  
James Ely Miller Post 833 
Smithtown, NY 11787 
7pm: Meeting 
Officer Induction Ceremony 
 

JUNE 07: Hospitality - Meet and Greet 

County Commander Nominee 

Kevin Eaton 

7:00 pm 

 

JUNE 08: Suffolk County Convention 

Wilson-Ritch Post 432 

Port Jeff Sta NY, 11776 

9:30am: Registration 

11am: Post Everlasting Ceremony 

 

JUNE 12: Walk-A-Thon 

The Annual SAL-Aux 

Walk-A-Thon Ends 

(See Page 8 for details & 10 for flyer) 

JUNE 14: Flag Retirement Ceremony 

Smithtown Veterans Plaza 

6:30pm Start 

(See Page 12 for Flyer) 

 

JUNE 19: SAL Squadron 833 

James Ely Miller Post 833 

Smithtown, NY 11787 

7pm: Meeting 

 

JUNE 21: 2nd Division Meeting 

James Ely Miller Post 833 

Smithtown, NY 11787 

6:30pm: Dinner 

7pm: Meeting 

 

 

 



Past Events 

Down the road from the home of 

Fred Wagner. (now the Byzantine 

Catholic Church Rectory) The gambrel 

barn, then belonging to Fred and 

Annie Wagner at their Sunny Brook 

Farm, is now the Captain James Ely 

Miller American Legion Post 833.  

The land was once part of Fred’s 180-

acre Sunny Brook Farm.  The land 

was purchased in 1928 from WWI 

American aviator Clarence Bernard 

Maloney who flew with the RAF until 

injured in France some seven months 

after Captain Miller was killed in 

action.  

"The secret of change is to focus all of you energy, not on fighting the old, but on 
building the new."  

2 

Honor Flight - Long Island 
On May 4th, Post 833 was at MacArthur Airport for 

Honor Flight. - Long Island. 

 

After a full day of touring the Memorial sites in 

Washington and the surrounding the area, the  

Veterans and their Guardians returned to Long Is-

land at 11pm. 

 

They were met with a rousing reception by a few 

hundred people comprised of family, friend, various 

Veterans organizations, Scouts, Sea Cadets and Civil 

Air Patrol  to name a few. 
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Armed Forces Day 
On May 18th, members of Post 833 attended the 

Armed Forces Day Ceremony at the Veterans Plaza 

in Hauppauge. 

 

Suffolk County Executive Edward P. Romaine  

spoke and the event was highlighted with a speech 

given by Colonel Andrew Weinberger. 
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Post Beautification 
On May 19th, members of Girl Scout Troop 1986 

arrived at the Post to a do a little Area Beautification. 

Shea Paese, Giana Borzumato, Brynn Lennon, and 

Shayna Simson are all working towards their Silver 

Award.  

  

The  young ladies approached the Post and asked if 

they could create a little garden in the front area near 

the Hall doors. A small garden was discussed but what 

they did was extraordinary. They worked so hard 

acquiring donations from various local nurseries and 

Lowes.  Then moved six (6) yards of soil and planted 

a garden that, not only covers the area in front of the 

Hall doors, but spans almost to the road.  

  

Girl Scout Troop 1986 went Above and Beyond for 

James Ely Miller Post 833 and we are forever grateful. 
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Memorial Day Parade 
On May 27th, Post 833 attended the Memorial Day 

Parade hosted by the Smithtown Fire Department 

 

Post 833 along with SAL Squadron 833 and VFW 

Post 10870 proudly marched down Main Street in 

Smithtown to the applause and gratitude of the  

residents of Smithtown. 

 

The parade was followed by a Memorial Day Cere-

mony in front of Town Hall.  The ceremony opened 

with Ava Bernardo singing the National Anthem. 

Town Supervisor Ed Wehrheim  along with honored 

guests spoke thanking all those that made the ulti-

mate sacrifice  for our country. 

 

The  Ceremony concluded with Post 833 presenting 

a Memorial Wreath, the Rifle Squads 21 Gun Salute 

and the playing of Taps 



All members are encouraged to register online at 

www.mylegion.org Once an account has been estab-

lished, you will be able to:  

 Update your personal information 

  Sign up to receive the Digital Dispatch, a monthly e

-newsletter sent directly to subscribers' e-mail inboxes that features stories 

from the print publication. The e-newsletter features headlines with clicka-

ble links to the full stories on the Digital Dispatch website.  

 Opt-in to receive E-newsletters on important Legion topics.  

"Our debt to the heroic men and valiant women in the service of our country can 
never be repaid.  They have earned our undying gratitude.  America will never 
forget their sacrifices.”     Harry S. Truman,  April 16, 1945 

Membership 

MYLEGION 
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2025 - 2026 Elections 

March Post 833 meeting: Nomination of candidates for  elected positions were pre-

sented to the membership.  

 

Nominations will be posted in the office and below. 

 

April Meeting: Nominations for  Election of new Officers are finalized.  

 

May Meeting: Slate will be voted on by member ship (See finalized nomination slate  

 

June Meeting: New Officers begin their  office  

VOAGC Members: 
If you have not paid your 2024 dues 

by January 1, 2024, Your FOB will 

be deactivated. 

The renewal process begins in July for the upcoming 2025 membership year. The Legion 
Membership year is July 1st to June 31st. Renewal notices are sent out in July, October, 
and January. 
 
If dues are paid to the local post, it takes a little longer for national to be notified about 
the renewal and the member may receive another renewal notice. If this occurs, please 
contact Post 833 to ensure that we have received your dues. 
 
To avoid this, we  STRONGLY suggest that you renew your membership online. By 
doing so, your membership will be renewed immediately avoiding any delays in notifica-
tion to national.  
 
 
Important Note: 2025 Dues Increase 
Due to National and County raising dues, Post 833 dues will increase to $55 for 2025 
(This was voted on at the January meeting) 

http://www.mylegion.org
https://www.legion.org/dispatch


The Roof has been replaced. All work was completed on 11/3/2023. The 

DASNY reimbursement check was received on 1/2/2024.   

 

The Hall Floor has been replaced as well.  There was extensive structural dam-

age due to water and insects over the past 100 plus years.  Due to Palermo 

Flooring, the floor is structurally sound and will last at least another 100 years. 

All work was completed 3/28/2024. 

 

The Building Revitalization program was initiated so that James Ely Miller 

Post 833 will continue to be able to honor it’s Mission: 

 

“To Provide Support For Veterans, Active Duty Military, and Their Families” 
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Building Revitalization 

Boys’ State      June 28—July 3, 2024 

Post 833  Interviewed and will Sponsor 1 delegate for Boys’ State. Payshel Sharma is 
presently in 11th grade (Junior), at Smithtown HS West and will be representing James 
Ely Miller Post 833 at Boys’ State.  
 
American Legion Boys’ State is a week-long program that immerses high school youth 
(currently completing their junior year) in citizenship and leadership training.  
The Cost is $600 per delegate which includes transportation to and from Morrisville 
College. 
 
For more information, please visit the Department of New York Boys State Webpage. 
Click Here for the New York Boys State Webpage 
 
 
 

https://nylegion.net/boys-state/


Honor Flight - Long Island 
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On May 29, 2004, President Bush dedicated the World War II Memorial to hon-
or "The Greatest Generation," 59 years after the end of WWII. One year  later , 
the Honor Flight Program was inaugurated. 
 
Earl Morse and Jeff Miller, co-founders of Honor Flight, realized that many World 
War II veterans would never have the opportunity to visit the memorial that was 
erected in their honor. 
 
It is the intention of Honor Flight Long Island to honor as many of our fellow Long 
Islanders, who helped to preserve our freedom, as we can by providing them a free 
trip to visit their memorial. Along with WWII, we are now taking Korean War,  
Vietnam War and other conflict veterans to Washington D.C. 
 
Please see the website for Veteran and Guardian Applications under Apply to Fly 
 
Website: https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/ 
 
Next Flight:  
 
Join us in welcoming all of the Veterans and Guardians from this Honor Flight Home.  
 
October 5th Flight Info: https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/fall-flight-
saturday-october-5-2024   

A program operated in partnership for 17 years by the Sons of The American Legion and 

The American Legion Auxiliary  

 

Date: Kickoff March 1st, 2024                                                                          GOAL: $65,000  

PROCEEDS: Awarded equally to suppor t the following: 

  

SAL: NYS VA Medical Center Homeless Programs & NYS Veterans Homes  

Homeless Veterans are sometimes found living in wooded areas, in cars, under bridges. Some 

locations, such as abandoned buildings, can pose physical dangers for outreach staff and volun-

teers. Assisting homeless veterans to find suitable, permanent housing and the support services 

necessary to help them remain self-sufficient is a number one priority of the VA.  

There are 4 NYS Veteran Homes operated by the NYS Department of Health and 1 operated by 

the State University of New York. They are skilled Nursing Homes that provide quality care to 

all eligible veterans and their eligible dependents in need of skilled nursing care and rehabilita-

tive services.  

 

ALA: Hope For The Warriors:  

Hope For The Warriors has advocated restoring a foundation of Stability, Strength, and  

Community for military families since 2006 by building on:  

 

Stability: Financial Wellness & Career  & Education  

 

Strength: Physical Wellness & Emotional Wellness  

 
Community: Connection & Belonging Social Suppor t 

 

https://www.givesendgo.com/salvets24   
 

 All Donations must be submitted by June 12, 2024.  

WALK-A-THON NYS 
Sponsored by 

Sons of the American Legion and American Legion Auxiliary 

“THEY MARCHED FOR US….. 
                         LETS WALK FOR THEM” 

Saturday, October 5, 2024 

https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/copy-of-home
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/fall-flight-saturday-october-5-2024
https://www.honorflightlongisland.org/events-1/fall-flight-saturday-october-5-2024
https://www.givesendgo.com/salvets24


NEWS YOU CAN USE 
 

Click below for the latest news and UPCOMING 
EVENTS from the Suffolk County American Legion 

 

 

Suffolk County American Legion American Legion  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

American Legion  

James Ely Miller Post 833 

51 Juniper Ave 

Smithtown, NY 11787 
 

Phone: 631-724-1804 

E-mail: commander@alpost833ny.org 

Website: alpost833ny.org 

https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db
https://us18.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=b19133d4147f9b6c30ff4876f&id=e8adf565db


https://www.givesendgo.com/salvets24  

https://www.givesendgo.com/salvets24










New York State  

Cold War Certificate 
 
To whom awarded: 

The Cold War Certificate may be awarded to any current New York State citizen or a person who was a New York State 
citizen while serving in the Armed Forces of the United States during the Cold War period, 2 September 1945 to 26 De-
cember 1991, whose entire service was honorable. 

Standards: 

This certificate may be awarded only to those persons whose discharge certificate indicates service under the conditions 
of "honorable" (Honorable Discharge) or "under honorable conditions" (General Discharge under Honorable Condi-
tions). 

This certificate may be awarded posthumously to a designated survivor of the deceased. Not more than one certificate 
shall be awarded to any one person. This is a one-time issue. 

How awarded: 

Applications for the New York State Cold War Certificate will be made using 
DMNA Form 105. 

Posthumous applications will be submitted using the same mechanisms, using 
DMNA Form 105-1. 

You will need to use Adobe Reader (or Adobe Acrobat) to view the applications above. 
Adobe Reader can be downloaded for free from https://get.adobe.com/reader/ 

Applications may be submitted By Mail to: Division of Military and Naval Affairs, 
ATTN: MNGA-AWD, 
330 Old Niskayuna Road 
Latham, NY 12110 

or electronically by Email to:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil 

For security reasons, email attachments must be in ‘PDF’, ‘JPG’ or ‘GIF’ format. 
Attachments in any other format are blocked by the email system. 

All requests will be sent to the New York Division of Military and Naval Affairs with supporting documents attached/
enclosed to validate service during the Cold War period. 

Documentation will include a copy of the recipient's Report of Separation (i.e., WD AGO Form 53-55, DD Form 214, or 
NGB Form 22, etc.). Documentation must include a discharge certificate indicating the character of service as 
"honorable" (Honorable Discharge) or "under honorable conditions" (General Discharge under Honorable Conditions). 
Ensure documentation submitted clearly indicates New York State residency while on duty in the Armed Forces during 
the applicable dates. 

Do not send original proof of military service documents. Please ensure only the last 4 digits of the Social Secur ity 
number are visible. It is also recommended the Date of Birth be crossed off. 

If you do not have, in your possession, the required documentation necessary for eligibility or require confirmation of 
your federal service, you may request a copy of your service record by writing to: 

National Personnel Records Center, 
Veterans Special Actions Division, 
9700 Page Boulevard, 
St. Louis, MO 63132. 

https://dmna.ny.gov/forms/dmna_form_105.pdf
https://dmna.ny.gov/forms/dmna_form_105-1.pdf
https://get.adobe.com/reader/
mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil


Application for New York State Cold War Recognition Certificate 

Privacy Notice 

Authority: Military Law, section 247. 

 

Principal Purpose: To secure sufficient information from an applicant or a requester to determine eligibility and to process  

requests for the Cold War Recognition Certificate. 

 

Routine Uses: Information is used for official purposes within the Division of Military and Naval Affairs; specifically, to process 

requests for Cold War Certificates. This information may be used in accordance with established uses for the Division of Mili-

tary and Naval Affairs. 

 

Disclosure: Disclosure of the last four (4) digits of the Social Security Number and other personal information is  

voluntary. However, failure to provide complete information may hinder proper identification of the requester, and may prevent 

the agency from determining eligibility of the requester for the Cold War Certificate. 

 

Instructions: Fill out this application and mail with supporting documentation to the Division of Military and Naval Affairs, 

ATTN: MNGA-AWD, with your proof of military service. Acceptable supporting documents include any official government or 

military document that contains the recipient's name, address indicating New York State residency, last four numerals of the re-

cipient's Social Security Number, and dates of service showing at least one day of service during the Cold War era (September 2, 

1945 to December 26, 1991). Examples of acceptable supporting documentation include DD Form 214, WD AGO 53-55, and 

NGB Form 22. DO NOT SEND ORIGINAL DOCUMENTS. 

 

You must certify your honorable service by signing and dating the application and returning it with a copy of supporting  

document(s) to: 

 
First Class Mail:        Electronic Mail (Email): 
Division of Military and Naval Affairs 
ATTN: MNGA-AWD        ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil  
330 Old Niskayuna Road  
Latham, New York 12110-3514 

 
Applicant's Name (First, MI, Last): ________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Last Four (4) Numerals of Recipient's Social Security Number: XXX-XX-_______________________________________ 

 

Mailing Address:_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City:________________________________________________________        State:_____            Zip Code:_______________ 

 

Daytime Phone Number:____________________________________________ 

 

Contact Email Address (if applicable):_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Contact Email Address (if applicable):   

Signature: _________________________________________                                             Date: ________________________ 

  
You may print and sign and scan this application and email it to ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil with the supporting  

documents. 
 

DMNA Form 105, 18 Jul 2017 

Please mail my Cold War certificate.                                Please Email my Cold War certificate.   

By submission of this form and supporting documentation, I confirm my faithful and honorable service to the state of New York           
and the nation during the Cold War Era. Please enter initials in box and enter date below if submitting electronically:  

mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil
mailto:ng.ny.nyarng.list.cold-war@army.mil






https://store.usgs.gov/MilitaryPass  

https://store.usgs.gov/MilitaryPass


SUPPORT OUR TROOPS  

CARE PACKAGES  
 

**Upon request,  we are collecting donations of some of the following items to be shipped to our servicemen and wom-
en  overseas~ 

~ Any and all donations are greatly appreciated. ~ 

~Monetary donations are also accepted and appreciated as well to cover postage  

For further information, please contact Tara Montebello at (631)290-0979  
 

Thank You.. ~~ 

 God Bless our troops   
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